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From the President’s Desk……Garry Fisher K9WZB    

It is a privilege and an honor to be elected as President of an organization, especially LBARA.  I know I had no oppo-

sition but still, for 33 people to at least not vote against me was enough to feel that I was at least trusted to move the 

club forward.  

I had an opportunity to look over some old newsletter from 1988-1992 called the “Static”.  I always thought someone 

more recently came up with this Newsletter name idea.  Well folks, just when you think things have changed, they 

haven’t. The name “Static” has been around for a long time and if you don’t believe me, ask Dick, W7DXJ. Of all the 

members listed on their roster only one was familiar to me. W7DXJ’s call showed up.  As I read through many of the 

old back issues, I realized that the more recent Secretary reports that we have heard over the past few years are very 

similar to what was written 25 years ago. I sat in my chair and did a little daydreaming.  Whatever happened to the 

other hams that were listed on the roster?  Did they all pass on to the big Ham Club in the sky? If they are still around 

Lake Havasu City where are they now?  Why are they not still members? 

Our club today has similar needs that were evident back 25 years ago. 

We need more volunteers to help keep the club going. We need to keep reaching out for new members to keep our 

hobby alive. We need interesting programs to encourage more people to attend the monthly meetings.  We need more 

people wanting to be on the board of directors. We need to make guest and new members welcome and encouraged to 

return and help us all out. We need more fun ideas that trigger the excitement of the past. We need to look at fox 

hunts, contests, field day, special events, ham fest, and good times during club meetings for socializing and really get-

ting to know each other as members.  It doesn’t hurt also to have some refreshments during the 6:30 to 7:00 time slot 

during our QSO party. 

Looking back again, one newsletter was dedicated to mostly changes in the By-Laws.  Some of those changes still 

exist in our current BY-Laws 

In another newsletter published in its minutes of the membership. The minutes stated they had 53 members.  When it 

got to the report of how many attended this membership meeting only 19 members were present. 

Two other points in the minutes were revealing today. 

“Chili Super-No Volunteers to head it up. Jim was suggested” 

Poor Jim, he probably gets suggested for everything.  

(continued on page 3) 
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LBARA MEETING SCHEDULE 

MONTH BOARD REGULAR 

JANUARY NOTE: BOARD  1/19 

FEBRUARY MEETINGS WILL NOW 2/16 

MARCH  TAKE PLACE ONE  3/16 

APRIL  HOUR PRIOR TO THE 4/20 

MAY REGULAR MEETING   5/18 

 LOCAL REPEATERS 
LOCATION FREQ. OFFSET PL SYSTEM 
Bullhead City 146.820 Down 123.0 MARS (Linked) 

Kingman 147.240 Down 123.0 MARS (Linked) 

Lake Havasu City 146.620 Down 131.8 MARS (Linked) 

Lake Havasu City 146.960 Down 162.2 W7DXJ 

Lake Havasu City 146.700 Down 131.8 K7LHC 

Lake Havasu City 146.640 Down 156.7 K7LHC EOC 

Havasu Landing 147.030 Up 156.7 SB Sheriff 

Needles, CA 147.300 Up 156.7 SB Sheriff 

Lake Havasu City 449.125 Down 67.0 WIN System 

MARS = Mohave Amateur Radio System 

JANUARY LBARA PROGRAM 

The world renown ham operator, Tim Lotspeich, KX7P, will be speaking on “How you 

can receive the Ham Radio bands on your computer, laptop or cell phone and hear 

stations around the world without an antenna”.   You can listen to nets, pile ups, 

weather emergency stations that are occurring on the ham bands.  He will also discuss 

how you can make your cell phone into a police scanner. 

Your don’t want to miss this year’s first Club meeting.  Refreshments will be available 

during the 6:30 to 7 p.m. QSO Party prior and during the big event. 

Remember to wear your badge with your name/call if you have one.  All hams and in-

terested guests are welcomed to attend.  If you would please return the survey that 

was sent out last month. 

Addionally, those new to ham radio and those who have been around ham radio for 

awhile will hear about the new Elmer Program….as well as other new additions to 

this year’s Club sponsored events.  Ham radio is alive and well.  Get your station up 

and running with the help of your Club and the Elmer Program. 
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(continued from page 1) 

Another interesting point in the old minutes, 

“The first field day should be set up sometime in the spring but no chairman has volunteered to come forward.” 

As I read through some other newsletters the same thing continued to present itself which was the need to 
advance the hobby by getting new members to join.  I started wondering if the reason everyone pushes for 
new members is that we think perhaps we will find someone to run the Chili Supper or become Field Day 
Chairman. 

Yes, it is important to begin a campaign for new members for LBARA but not for them to fulfill our need to 
take on the roles that we don’t want to do.  The way to get new members is to show those who walk through 
the club room door an extended hand and promote feelings of our acceptance as part of the “Ham Fraterni-
ty”. We want them to think “hey, this club is cool.” A club where everyone is involved, anxiously holding up 
their hands to participate, volunteer or making suggestions and making every guest and member feel at 
home.  

Our goal this year is to increase membership by 20%. We will need all of your help to meet this goal and 
move the club forward to bigger and better things.  This can be achieved easily with every ones help. 

One last note for this month, in one of the older issues, there was an announcement that read, 

άLǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴƴŀƛǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ƭŀǎǘ Ŏƭǳō 
ƳŜŜǝƴƎΧΧΧΦέ 

Think about how frustrating it was that officers had to beg to get some feedback to help our club get better. 

Our survey went out last month also.  I can assure you that each and every thing that was checked suggested 
etc. will be used to develop this coming 2017 year. We had over ten questionnaires turned in at the last 
meeting.  This was a great start! 

Starting in January a new Elmer program will begin to help new hams in particular with their ham radio 
needs.  We have a new slate of Programs that will be presented each month many of which will help you in-
crease your knowledge of ham radio. 

I can also say that we have a very dedicated group on our Board at LBARA that puts in many hours a month 
to provide the very best possible club, and you will be proud to say you are a member. We have many ideas 
from you the members already that will be implemented right away. 

Until next time, thanks for your support for 2017 and thank a board member for their time and effort. 

LBARA NET CHECK-INS  

     DECEMBER 6TH  14 

     DECEMBER 12  14 

     DECEMBER 20  18 

     DECEMBER 27  10 

All members are welcome and encouraged to check in to the Club’s Tuesday night net at 6:30 p.m.  
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  Ham Shack Spotlight  

This is going to be a monthly addition and you will only find it 

here in the LBARA “Static”  

K7RCE the spotlight is on you!  

This month, Garry Fisher (K9WZB) visited the ham shack of K7RCE Bob Evans. Bob was first licensed October of 

2008. 

Bob previously had been a “CBer” and had become disenchanted with the operating habits and decided to become a 

Ham. In 2008, he became involved with other hams in Prescott, Arizona and started his learning of the theory for the 

Technician license.  Bob at the young age of 88 passed his test with a 100% score.  Thirty days later Bob took the gen-

eral class license and passed once again with flying colors. 

Bob spent the next few years operating out of Prescott with his new license.  He soon after applied for his current call 

K7RCE, his initials.  Bob, due to some health issues moved to Lake Havasu to live with his son Mike and daughter-in-

law. 

Here he started out with a vertical antenna that just didn’t get him to the level he wanted to achieve in operating the 

bands.   In 2013, a new tower and hex beam was erected along with two dipoles one for 40 and one for 80.  He has since 

added a 2meter vertical he uses to operate through the repeater. 

Bob’s favorite and memorable contact occurred one day while listening to several hams on 17 meters in Latin America.  

One of the hams was a college Professor at one of the local colleges in one of the Latin American countries. Previously 

he was a Professor in a college in California.  Bob heard him talking to this other Professor somewhere in California. 

After he completed his contact with this ham the professor called CQ and Bob answered him. The QSO lasted a while. 

Bob said he talked about many different subjects. Bob explained, “We just had a great conversation and such a thrill to 

make this contact.” 

Bob is involved in three nets each day.  You can hear him every morning checking into the New Mexico Breakfast Club 

Early Birds on 3.939.  Later in the day he checks into the “Ratchet Jaw Club” of which he is a daily check in member. 

His third net is the Air Forces Flyers Club. This is another net that meets on 20 meters.  Bob was a World War II pilot.  

He has many fascinating war stories to tell. If you get a chance stop by and he can keep you entertained with his war 

stories and his part in our country’s WWII History. 

Ham Radio has become his window to the outside world now.  The love and devotion of his son and daughter-in-law has 

provided this opportunity for Bob to enjoy each day on his Radio. 

 

 

 

 

 

(continued on page 5) 

K7RCE Bob Evans at his desk 
 Hex beam at 40 feet and 40 and 80 

meter dipoles and 2 meter vertical 
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Upcoming Activities and Hamfests  
¶ February 17-18  Arizona Section Convention/Yuma Hamfest, Yuma, AZ 

¶ March 18       SpringFest, Scottsdale ARC, Mountain View Community Church, Scottsdale, AZ 

¶ March 25       Tucson Spring Hanfest, Tucson, AZ 

¶ June 9-10       Prescott Hamfest, Emory Riddle Aeroanautical Universtiy, Prescott, AZ 

(continued from page 4) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bob just celebrated his 96th birthday.  Bob, K7RCE, you are our club’s “Ham in the Spotlightò. 

Who will the Ham Shack spotlight be on next month?  

 Bob Evans on his last flight in WWII Nets that Bob belongs to and checks in on a daily basis  

EXCITING NEWS                                                                                

CLUB PROGRAM  FOR MARCH MEETING 

Bob Heil, K9EID, owner of Heil 

Sound and the host of the weekly 

internet show, HAM NATION will 

be coming to our Club meeting via 

Skype.  You will be able to listen to 

Bob as he answers your questions 

on audio...and anything else related to ham radio.  Be sure 

and attend this great opportunity...bring anyone interested in 

ham radio.  More news to follow. 
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Are you  looking to upgrade your license?   

Give our VE Exam Team a call.   

See Ed Gillespie, AB7EM at #453-7412 
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FOR SALE/TRADE 

 

 

List your ham radio equipment here.  Contact your 

Editor, Jerry France at 855.7941 or 

grf@npgcable.com. 

LBARA OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS  

      
 Garry Fisher  President 

 Nick Rozos  Vice-President 

 Jerry France  Treasurer/Membership 

 Bill Bramley  Secretary 

 Tim Lopspeich  Director (2 YR) 

 Charlie Kotan  Director (2 YR) 

 Tom Hutter  Director (1YR) 

 Jodi Rasmussen  Director (1YR) 

 Joe Merrill  Sgt-at-Arms 

 Jerry France  Web Master/Static Editor 

FROM THE EDITOR 

 If you have anything you would like to see included in 

these issues, please let me know. I’m always looking for 

articles, news items, construction articles, or anything 

that might be of interest to our readers.  You can contact 

me at 928.855.7941 or email at grf@npgcable.com.. 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE 

www.lbara.net 
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EQUIPMENT FOR 

SALE 

ATTENTION  READERS 

Please note that this issue represents a “work-in-progress” 

and there are a number of changes to be made in subse-

quent issues.  I would greatly appreciate your comments, 

both good and bad, as well as any suggestions for future 

issues.  This issue also begins our first attempt to deliver 

the STATIC to your doorstep electronically.  Please keep 

me abreast of any email address changes you may have and 

I promise to have this delivered promptly and accurately.  

Also, I still have a number of articles awaiting publication 

and will do so in the future.  This is your newsletter, so 

keep the articles, letters, and pictures coming.  I can be 

reached at  home (855.7941), at work (855.3081) or via 

email at  grf@uneedspeed.net  . 

EDITOR’S NOTE :  List your items for sale 

here.  Ham radio related only, please.  Include a 

picture if you like (please use a jpg format).  

Email all to me at  grf@uneedspeed.net) along 

with your name and phone number. 
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